Paul Tennant Interim Chief Executive The Law Society 113 Chancery Lane London WC2A 1PL

The Law Society's Hall

LEGAL SERVICES

The Chief Executive's Office Legal Services Board 3rd Floor One Kemble Street London WC2B 4AN

T 020 7271 0043 F 020 7271 0051

www.legalservicesboard.org.uk

20 March 2017

Dear Paul.

## Scope of formal investigation

Further to my letter of 15 February 2017 I am writing to share with you the detailed scope of our investigation into the governance arrangements between The Law Society (TLS) and the Solicitors Regulation Authority (SRA).

The decision to commence an investigation was taken following representations made to us by the SRA. The scope takes account of information that was subsequently provided by the SRA and TLS.

The LSB will investigate, in respect of the matters set out below, whether TLS's oversight and monitoring of the SRA was such that representative functions impaired the independence or effectiveness of the performance of the SRA's regulatory functions, in breach of rule 8 of the LSB's internal governance rules.

The matters referred to above are the intended role and subsequent operation of:

- the Business and Oversight Board (BOB), and
- the Council, Remuneration Committee and Audit Committee, but only to the extent they exercised TLS's oversight and monitoring of the SRA's performance of regulatory functions.

We will keep the scope of the investigation under review. We reserve the right to amend it in light of new evidence.

The investigation will focus on the period from autumn 2014, when TLS and the SRA indicated to the LSB their intention to review the role of BOB, up to 15 February 2017. In so far as it is necessary properly to understand any issues that occurred during that period, we may seek evidence from the start of 2014 when the LSB ceased monitoring whether BOB was being implemented by TLS and the SRA according to an agreed timetable and in a way which ensured regulatory independence.

Please note we do not intend to consider any activity currently being undertaken by TLS and the SRA to remedy any potential areas for improvement within the current oversight and monitoring structures, or propose solutions.

The LSB will make this letter public on our website as a matter of public record on 22 March 2017.

Following publication of this letter, we will not be making any further public comment until the investigation has concluded. I would respectfully ask that TLS and the SRA assume the same position.

Members of my team will be in contact to progress the investigation. It would be helpful if TLS and the SRA could nominate a contact point to enable the investigation to progress smoothly and without undue delay.

Please can you share this letter with the independent members of the Business and Oversight Board.

I am sending a copy of this letter to Paul Philip, Chief Executive of the SRA.

Yours sincerely

Neil Buckley
Chief Executive

E neil.buckley@legalservicesboard.org.uk